Report to the Southeastern LSC on the 2013 USA Swimming Convention
Thank you for allowing me to represent Southeastern Swimming at the annual USAS Convention.  While general legislation changes will be disseminated to the LSC,  I have included some notes from meetings I attended for the benefit of all.

Sports Science  - Meet Preparation from a Psychological, Nutritional, and Exercise Science Viewpoint
A well-done panel discussion about meet preparation in the above three areas during taper and at the actual competition.  The meeting was a bit free-flowing, with questions being asked whenever someone wished.  The meeting should be posted on the USAS website under Convention Workshops and is well worth a look.

Intergenerational Study of Actual vs. Perceived Generational Traits

The speaker was very engaging in discussing actual research, much of which refuted commonly held stereotypes of the generational groups, especially the millennials.  There was no hard-core application of the science, but some good thought and discussion points were raised.  Also to be put on the USAS website.

Investment Committee Meeting

A member of the firm that oversees the USA Swimming investments presented information on the current USAS investment strategy and results.  Discussion also centered on what LSC's can/should do to maximize the earning ability of their cash on hand, while protecting themselves from downside risk.  In my opinion, we really do need to look into putting funds in an investment vehicle which is appropriate to our financial goals and objectives.  What are these goals and objectives?  That would be the purview of our Finance Committee or Investment Task Force.
We do need to consider some of the following as we move forward:


An "Insured Cash Sweep", which is a higher-paying account offered by certain banks (Promontory Financial is one).


Develop a reserve strategy (currently done on a more modest basis) that targets an amount equal to the LSC expenses over the 6 most expensive months in our fiscal year.


Investigate investment solutions, ranging from a self-managed portfolio, to index funds, to a brokerage company to which we pay a fee for their expertise.  A member of the audience who seemed to be knowledgeable did comment that the fee structure shown by First Western Company (the USAS investment partner) was a good deal.  LSC's may be able to benefit from the broader USAS relationship with First Western Co.


Points to consider in investing the LSC's money include: liquidity (how much), fiduciary oversight, manager selection, increasing yield on the upside while decreasing risk of loss on the downside, and developing an investment policy statement (for what reason are we investing, how, etc).
Club and LSC Financial Management

This seminar was given by Jill Goodwin, who works with USAS and several other NGB's in preparing their tax forms each year and advising them concerning IRS and other regulations.

The majority of the meeting was spent discussing the 990 Form.  If we fail to file the 990 Form for 3 consecutive years, we lose our 501-c-3 status.  Also, there are huge fines if we don't file.  It was suggested we file electronically if we can, as that generates a confirmation of receipt by the IRS.

Here are a few things of which we need to be aware:


1. Minutes of all Board Meetings AND Committee Meetings need to be done  - and in a prompt manner - and retained.  This is one of the best ways to document that the LSC is staying true to its mission statement and not-for-profit activities.


2. There are some suggested policies which we may wish to create and adopt and then be sure to MONITOR:



Conflict of interest policy



Written whistleblower policy



Document retention and destruction policy



Policies regarding the procedures for determining compensation, including review and approval process.



If someone wants a copy of our 990 Form, we have to give it to them.  How will we handle this if it comes 


up?



Who has custody of our financial records?


3. If we pay out more than $600 to a person or organization (unless not for profit), we must issue a 1099 at the end of the year unless it is reimbursement.


4. For National Travel, if we send the money to a club that is a not-for-profit, there is no problem, however, if the club is coach-owned and/or not 501-c-3, then we need to get their W-9 Form and send them a 1099 at the end of the year if the amount is over $600.  We can avoid this and the for-profit club can avoid this if they present receipts and we make the National Travel payment a "reimbursement" rather than a grant.


5. There are state reporting requirements for not-for-profits, too.  There is a website that lists all State links


6. We need to decide to do either an internal or external audit.  There are  differences besides just who does 

them. 


7. We currently do not have a Financial Policies and Procedures Manual. We need one.  Things to include are policies for disbursements, approvals, signatures, purchases, banking, credit card usage, accountability, deposits, receipts, and checks and balances system. 

Operational Risk Management Committee Meeting

Discussion about increasing the number of participants in the Safety Poster Contest and nominations for the Kiefer Safety Award.

Discussion of supplement and energy drink usage.

ARC issues.  Looking at developing a resource list of STSC classes.

Concussion position paper presented.  Team policy on concussions may be required, similar to bullying and safe sport.
Respectfully submitted,
Chris Coraggio
